222 Sherwood Circle
Rock Hill, S. C. 29730

March 26, 2015

Dear Governor Haley,

With all due respect to your office, you took a really cheap shot at the duly elected members of the
South Carolina Legislature. And, since the citizens of South Carolina elected these representatives, you
have insulted all of their constituents. We have many problems in this state and it would be beneficial
for the two most important branches of our government to work together on solutions rather than
acting like children. By the way, your comments about how these officials have forgotten about “living
day to day.” | happen to know some of these officials and | beg to disagree with your comment that
they are “out of touch.” Frankly, | think that you are out of touch with what is happening in this state.
Your attempts to “fix” the schools are anemic at best. You want to give tax breaks-that’s usually to the
wealthy-in exchange for repairing the roads. Ask around. Most people would rather pay a little more at
the pump rather than pay hundreds for repairing their vehicles when they run into cavernous pot holes.
You pay one way or another. | would also like to remind you that you refused the Medicaid money
which would have covered many thousands of South Carolinians. Have you had to pay “out of pocket”
for medical expenses lately? I'll bet not! Since you were talking with realtors, did any of them mention
that roads and schools are two of the most important factors in whether or not a person/persons or a
business moves to the state, a particular county or region, or even a neighborhood.

Please remember your Southern manners when you speak.

Sincerely,
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Toni and John Hendrix




